
 

 

 

Broughton Primary School: 03.05.2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Strive for Five Winners: 
Well done to our Year 5 pupils who won last week’s reading competition, with 80% of the class 
getting their Strive for Five.  
 
Broughton girls football festival: 
Well done to all of the girls who represented us on the football team at the girl’s football festival at 
Carlisle today. Their enthusiasm and team work was outstanding. They played in a mini-league and 
so there were no overall winners, however they all thoroughly enjoyed themselves which is the most 
important thing! Good luck to our Year 6 boys’ team who will be taking part in the festival on 
Thursday.  
 
Derwent Hill: 
We hope that all of our Year 3 and 4 pupils who are attending the Derwent Hill residential tomorrow 
have the best time! The weather looks like it is improving and it will certainly be an action-packed few 
days. I’m sure we’ll have some tired children returning on Friday.  
 
KABS lottery: 
Congratulations to the May winners:  

• 1st Prize C & J L Wallace £50 

• 2nd Prize Danielle Buck £30 

• 3rd Prize Margaret Cunningham £20 
 

SATs week: 
Next week, our Year 6 pupils will do their SATs. They have worked incredibly hard in the lead up to 
the tests. It hasn’t been an easy ride for them, particularly in having to work that little bit harder to 
catch up after two national lockdowns. The message we give to our children is just to always try their 
best and we will be very proud of them. Unfortunately, the SATs tests do not reflect a child’s individual 
qualities and talents and so we remind them of that often. Good luck to all of our Year 6 pupils for next 
week! 
 
Dates for your diary:  

• Wednesday 4th to Friday 6th May: Derwent Hill residential for Year 3/4 pupils 

• Monday 9th – Thursday 12th May: Year 6 SATS week 

• Monday 16th – Tuesday 17th May: Bassenfell residential visit for Year 2 pupils 

• Monday 23rd-Friday 27th May 11-12: Year 6 swimming sessions 

• Thursday 26th May 5 – 6.15pm: Early Years and Key-Stage 1 KABS disco in school hall 

• Thursday 26th May 6.30 – 8pm: Key-Stage 2 KABS disco in school hall 

• Friday 27th May – Jubilee picnic in school for all pupils  

• Friday 27th May – Break up for half-term 

Kind regards,  

 

Mrs A Bewsher – Headteacher 

 

29/04/2022 Golden Sweatshirt 

Reception Sabela Vargas 

Year 1 Hunter Buck 

Year 2 Calvin Skillen 

Year 3 Isla-Mae Freedman-Hodgson 

Year 4 Phoebe Moore 

Year 5 William Graham 

Year 6 Kian McGivern 


